
 

Dear Pastor Austin Wagner,        March - April 2024 

Greetings in the name of the Lord Jesus Christ!  As we close out the first quarter of the year, we hope 

this prayer letter finds you well.   

We have been extremely blessed these past two months in the ministry.  We had the privilege of being in 

a couple different mission’s meetings, along with other scheduled meetings booked, where we got to 

share our testimony and our burden for the inmates incarcerated in the prisons.  We have had numerous 

churches partner with us in monthly support and we praise God for that!  We are currently around the 

28% mark of our monthly support level.  

I also had the opportunity to be a part of two services in two different prisons in March.  One of the 

prisons I know a lot about, because I was housed there when I was incarcerated for a short period of 

time.  I was able to preach the Word of God in the chapel there at this facility and during the altar call a 

young man came forward and said that he knew he was lost and needed a Saviour.  I was able to take the 

scriptures and show this man how he can be saved.  Praise God he’s still saving ol’ sinners!  Then at the 

other facility we had a great time in the meeting with those men, worshipping and praising the Lord. I 

was able to preach there as well and gave those men the gospel of our Lord Jesus.  Then at the closing of 

the services another man came forward to the altar and wanted to talk to me about getting saved.  

When he came up to me, I reached out my hand to shake his and ask his name, his response was “you 

don’t remember me do you?” I couldn’t recall this man, but he told me his name which sounded familiar 

and that we were in the Rowan County jail together.  I looked him in his eyes and said, “you knew who I 

was during our time there and if the Lord Jesus can save someone like me and change my life, he can do 

it for you to!!” I took him to the scriptures and showed him how he can be saved.  He bowed his head 

and called upon the Lord to save him.  Praise God!  After he asked the Lord to save him, he looked at me 

and said, “I heard that you were a preacher now.”  Please pray for us that our testimony reaches behind 

those prison walls. 

Will you please pray the Lord opens more doors for us to share our burden, testimony and calling to the 

prisons of America.  Our summer months are not as full as we’d like but we trust the Lord for his 

provision.   

We are extremely grateful for your prayers and financial support; we pray the Lord blesses you richly! 

 

 

The Hinson Family  

Rich, Aisha, Urijah, and Micah  

1 Timothy 2:4 “Who will have all me to be saved and come unto the knowledge of the truth.” 

 

Support Received: 

March: $100 April: $100 


